File No. 12-717
(ITEM           )  From the Director, Department of Health and Human Services, requesting authorization to increase the 2012 Professional Services Contract with Critical Management Solutions in the Behavioral Health Division, by recommending adoption of the following:
A RESOLUTION

WHEREAS, per Section 56.30 of the Milwaukee County Code of General Ordinances, the Director of the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) is requesting authorization for the Behavioral Health Division (BHD) to increase the Professional Services Contract with Critical Management Solutions (CMS) by $20,000, to a total of $100,000; and 


WHEREAS, in December 2011, BHD received approval for a one-year contract for Joint Commission consulting services from CMS, from January 1, 2012, through
December 31, 2012, in a not-to-exceed amount of $80,000; and


WHEREAS, the contract included specialized services to assist BHD in achieving their goal of being Joint Commission accredited in 2012 through the provision of consultation services from various members of the CMS team, including a Registered Pharmacist; and

WHEREAS, in 2012, BHD’s pharmacy contract is slated to be bid out through the Request for Proposals (RFP) process for services beginning in 2013; and

WHEREAS, BHD has no in-house pharmacist nor anyone with the expertise to ensure the RFP is comprehensive; therefore, BHD is requesting to use a consultant to assist in writing and reviewing responses to the RFP; and 

WHEREAS, procuring the consultative services of a Registered Pharmacist will help BHD ensure that the Division gets the best proposals back from the RFP and is able to select from a number of competitive bids, ideally resulting in high quality services at the best cost; and

WHEREAS, the Registered Pharmacist with CMS has been working with BHD to prepare for the Joint Commission survey over the last year, and in that role, has already evaluated BHD's pharmacy system needs; has experience in the development of an RFP; has a strong background and understanding of the pharmacy business; and is an expert in regulatory and accreditation standards applicable to BHD; and

WHEREAS, BHD plans to use surplus funds related to the audit recoveries for the existing pharmacy contract to fund this contract increase; now, therefore, 


BE IT RESOLVED, that the Director, Department of Health and Human Services, or his/her designee, is hereby authorized to increase the Professional Services Contract with the vendor listed and in the amount and terms stated below:

Agency and Service

Original

Amended

Final 2012 Contract
Critical Management

$80,000

$20,000

       $100,000

Solutions 
(Consultative Services)
jlm
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